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As board President of A Stepping Stone 

Foundation I would like to extend my personal 

thanks to all of our sponsors, to my fellow 

board members, to A Stepping Stone’s wonderful 

staff and most importantly, to the parents 

and children we serve. Without the combined 

dedication and labors of everyone involved, 

we would not be able to provide the multi-

generational educational opportunities which 

make A Stepping Stone so important and 

valuable to the Valley of the Sun. 

I have seen firsthand the impact that A Stepping 

Stone Foundation makes in our community. 

I have seen parents walk together with their 

children to our schools, ready to do the work 

necessary to create a supportive learning 

environment that will help their children 

succeed. I have seen our students as they 

emerge from class, a happy glow of accom-

plishment and excitement on their smiling 

faces. I have seen firsthand how creating 

opportunities for the parents and children in 

our normally underserved populations can 

break the cycle that leads to limited educa-

tion and lifelong struggle. But, mostly, I have 

seen those smiling faces…and that’s all you 

need to see to know that A Stepping Stone 

Foundation makes a difference. 

Through your support, you have helped 

place even more smiles on the faces of chil-

dren in the Valley. And on behalf of A Step-

ping Stone Foundation, we thank you. 

From the President 

Jennifer Sanchez 

Local Community Nets $50,000 
For A Stepping Stone at 
2014 Cena y Serenata  

To the left:  
Master of Ceremonies, Allison Rodriguez 

from ABC Channel 15 greets our guests.  

 

Cena Y Serenata 2014 
was a resounding success; our guests dined 
and danced their way through a special night 
to benefit A Stepping Stone Foundation 

children and their families. 

Each year we count on this event to provide 
funding for our model program which in turn 
transforms local children and families to experi-
ence both early educational success and the 

parent supports needed to provide that success. 

A tremendous thank you to the planning 
committee and our event co-chairs, Jennifer 

Sanchez and Frankie Jo Rios. 

A very special thanks to all our sponsors! 
Our major sponsors were:  
APS-Presenting Sponsor, Blue Cross Blue 
Shield of Arizona, Cancer Treatment Centers 
of America, Cox Communications, Helios 
Education Foundation, Molina Fine Jewelers, 
Wells Fargo Private Bank, and a special thanks 
to Urias Communications. 

Please hold the date for our  
2015 Annual Cena y Serenata on: 

MARCH 28, 2015 5:30 PM 
at the Tempe Marriott Buttes 

To the right: 
Mariachi 

Tierra Bella 
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FOOTNOTES 
 

What an incredibly positive and 
upbeat year 2013-2014 was for A 
Stepping Stone Foundation!   
 
You, our donors and friends, have 
continued your important support for 
our children, their families and our 
Billie Gannaway Memorial scholars. 
 
This year's highlights include a program 
expansion statewide, thanks to strong 
partnerships with First Things First-
Gila County and Miami Unified School 
District (MUSD) and the Kemper and 
Ethel Marley Foundation. This fall 15 
families began quality full-time child-
care and early learning at the Miami 
Unified High School campus.   
 
This expands our capacity from 35 
families to 50 statewide.  On paper 
this sounds like such a small thing.  
 
However, it means that 15 additional 
families with one or both parents who 
never completed high school or who 
are learning English will be served.  
Their young children will enter kinder-
garten ready to learn and their par-
ents will be much better prepared to 

support them.  These are children 
who, statistics warn, would be less 
likely to: complete high school, avoid 
law enforcement intervention and 
achieve an income potential equal to 
their affluent peers.  Studies support 
that if children and their parents 
receive the support they need in 
these crucially important early years, 
their outcomes will be more positive.  
 
It also means each child will receive a 
minimum of 500 hours of quality pre-
school over the course of one school 
year and their parents will participate 
in a minimum of 190 hours of adult 
education, home visiting and parent-
ing workshops. Studies tell us and 
our own programmatic experience 
supports the fact that long-lasting 
change is more likely with longer and 
more frequent contact with families. 
 
Below are children from our MUSD 
expansion project. 

GRANT THANK YOUS! 

Thanks to TWO separate 
three-year grants from 
Kemper and Ethel Marley 
Foundation and the 
Bob and Renee Parsons 
Foundation, A Stepping 
Stone’s model preschool 
hosted by Westwood 
Elementary in Alhambra 
School District and our 
expansion efforts in Gila 

We welcome two new interns, 
Gabriella and Kevin; both of 
whom attended A Stepping 
Stone preschool 
programs. 

ABOVE: Gabriella 

Reyes (ASU Busi-

ness Graduate 2014) 

and A Stepping 

Stone preschool 

Granada  1994-1995. 

RIGHT: Kevin 

Gamez (Apollo High 

School Graduate 

2014) and Stepping 

Stone preschool  

Granada  2000-2001. 

County hosted by Miami Unified School District are firmly planted in the 
future.  The Marley Grant supports program from Spring 2014-Spring 2017.  
This classroom opened this fall with 15 families enrolled.  Our first visit was 
postponed due to rain.  The Parsons Grant supports program over the same 
time period in support of our model program in Phoenix. 
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Meet our New Board Members 

Carla Howard, Avnet Inc 

It’s easy to get excited about the 
high quality preschool education 
A Stepping Stone Foundation 
provides to the three and four 
year old children our organiza-
tion serves.  What makes this 
program truly special is the focus 
on education and coaching for 
the entire family.  One of the many reasons I am 
proud to be a board member is the knowledge 
that our children will have the educational sup-
port they need to be successful long after they 
leave our program.  

Melissa Ogea, Axway Inc 

I was invited to attend A Step-
ping Stone board meeting as a 
guest and was immediately im-
pressed with the kindness and 
sincerity of the people on the 
board. These folks were really 
there out of compassion for the 
children and families the founda-

tion serves! Then when I visited the preschool 
classrooms and saw the children learning and 
smiling, that sealed the deal. I had to be a part of 
it. I am proud of the programs we provide for 
families in need. We are helping to build better 
futures for individuals and that benefits the entire 
community. 

Dr. Leslie Barakat, MD, CIGNA 

A Stepping Stone Foundation’s 
mission spoke to me because I 
see, every day in my practice with 
my families, the positive impact of 
providing early childhood educa-
tion and instilling a love of learn-
ing right from the start.  I wanted 
to be a part of an organization 
that values working in partner-
ship with the whole family to pro-
vide a strong foundation for children’s futures. 

Dr. M. Laida Restrepo, PhD, ASU 

Preschool and family training are the 
best ways to improve academic 
achievement in at risk families and 
change the cycle of poverty. I feel that 
A Stepping Stone  does that and 
treats everyone with respect and dig-
nity. I hope to help obtain grant fund-
ing to ensure the program is sustain-
able. I also hope to provide valuable 
input to the scholarship program, the 

evaluation of the program and resources for the 
preschool program.  

Christmas Angels 

A Stepping Stone Foundation is proudly sponsor-
ing the Christmas Angel program for our preschool 
children and their families once again.  

Imagine the excitement these children will feel as 
they receive their presents!  You also will rejoice 
as you realize how good it feels to put smiles on 
these children’s faces that otherwise might not 
have presents.  This year we have close to 50 
families, many of whom are in great financial 
need with two to five children.   

Angel Tags representing the wish lists of all our 
preschool children and their siblings 12 and un-
der will be available beginning Sunday, Nov. 16 
through Dec. 7th on the Angel Tree at Shadow 
Rock Church, 12861 N. 8th Avenue, Phoenix.  

You may also call Beverly Carroll, Project 
Chairman, at 623-694-9191 

Guidelines for gifts:  Every child should receive 
a toy, a book, and an article of clothing.  Limit 
spending to $50 per child (tag) to ensure that all 
recipients’ gifts are somewhat equal.  Sorry, we 
cannot handle large items such as bikes.  Each 
tag will contain the complete guidelines.   

The Angel Tree will also hold Stars. Taking a star 
means you wish to donate dollars to the project 
which will be used to buy gifts if a child’s tag if 
not chosen or for food coupons for the family to 
ease their holiday meal shopping.   

You can mail a check to A Stepping Stone 
Foundation, P.O. Box 87149 Phoenix, AZ 
85080.  Make checks payable to ASSF and iden-
tify as a gift to the 2014 Christmas Angel Project  

Gifts should be delivered to Shadow Rock no 
later than Sunday, December 7th. 
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Adults
32%

Children 
51%

Young 
Adults 

(Scholarship 

and Interns)
17%

Who We Serve

What We Do 

Parenting Education 

Adult Volunteerism 

Intergenerational Activities 

Early Childhood Education 

Billie Gannaway Scholarship 

  Lite
racy 

En
glish

 

A Stepping Stone Foundation 

Mission 2013-2014 

Adults
32%

Children 
51%

Young 
Adults 

(Scholarship 

and Interns)
17%

Who We Serve

Adult Volunteerism Early Childhood Education 

Early Childhood Education 

Parenting Education 

Adult Literacy 

Home Visiting 

English Language Classes 

Intergenerational Activities 

Childcare 
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A Stepping Stone Foundation 

Revenue and Expense Snapshots 

*Based on 990 filed for 2012-2013 (FY 2012) 

Program
77%

Fundraising
9%

Admin
14%

Expenses by Type 2012-2013

*Total Expenses 
$337,168 

Individual
21%

Grants
53%

Fundraising
11%

NonCash
9%

Corp 
Contrib

3%

Invest
0%

Bequests
3%

Revenue by Type '13-14: 
PRELIM

Individual
41%

Grants
23%

Fundraising
25%

NonCash
7%

Corp 
Contrib

2%
Investment

2%

Revenue by Type 2012-2013

*Total Revenue 

$348,701 

***Based on PRELIMINARY Treasurer’s Board-Approved Financials 8/14/14 

***Total Preliminary 

Revenue 

$404,819 

*2013-2014 Revenue 

 

Please note that this report includes 
the first year of two three-year 
grants.  

 

It is also important to note that 
these three-year grants cross two 
fiscal years. 

Program
70%

Fundraising
15%

Admin
15%

Expenses by Type '13-14 
PRELIM

***Total Preliminary 

Expenses 

$288,819 

2013-2014 Budget Expenses Note  

Regarding preliminary 13-14 chart, please 
note that A Stepping Stone Foundation’s 
program year came significantly under 
budget due to program staffing shortages 
which have only partially been rectified in 
early 2014-2015. 
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THANK YOU! 
Many thanks to the following supporters for their donations to A Stepping Stone Foundation for the past Fiscal Year   

(July 1, 2013-June 30, 2014).  Names in bold represent a one time monetary gift of $1,000 or more. 

A very special thanks to 

CLIMATEC INC AND ALHAMBRA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

WHO PROVIDE SIGNIFICANT IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS 
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ACSS 

Charles and Dina Adornetto 

Carl and Mary Ahl 

Patricia and Monte Allen 

American Express Charitable Fund 

Andale Construction 

Dorothy Anderson 

Marcia and Brian Anderson 

APS  

Arizona Community Foundation 

Arizona Hispanic Chamber Of Commerce 

Arizona Pool Service 

AZ Region of the Classic Car Club of America 

Charlie and Sue Arthur 

Tony and Milena Astorga 

AT&T and AT&T Aspire Scholarships 

Avnet, Inc 

Jeanne Baker 

Stan and JoAnna Baltzo 

Eleanor Banks 

Leslie Barakat 

Bill and Maria Barquin 

Frank Barrios 

Ken and Rae Barry 

Ken and Barb Batko 

Frances Beatty 

Connie and Chris Beaupre 

Blender Marketing Group 

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Arizona 

Jack Bobo 

Chuck and Sandy Bonstelle 

Wendy Boorn 

John Bouma 

Lawrence and Carol Brecker 

Judy Brengi 

Warren Brewer 

Sandra D Brophy 

Robert Brown 

Beth and Richard Bruce 

Frank and Margaret Camacho 

Cambio in Education-Bilingual Newspaper 

Shirley and Hubert Campbel 

Cancer Treatment Centers Of America 

Frank Canez 

Beverly and Ottie Carroll 

Carstens Family Fund 

Phil and Jenny Cary 

Casa Unlimited Enterprises 

Carlos and Yadira Cazares 

Dale and Marilyn Childs 

Childsplay 

Steve, Beth, and Casey Christensen 

CIGNA Foundation 

Climatec Inc 

Lisa Clinchy 

Lynda and Richard Coffelt 

Mary Jane Condit 

Margaret J Conway 

Cooper, Larry and Martha  

Cox Communications 

Mary Crane 

Teri Crocker 

Joan Cruz 

Paula and Tim Cullison 

Elizabeth Curry 

Matthew Curry 

Betsy Davis 

Patricia and James (Rick) Davis 

Sydney Davis 

William De Santiago 

Gayle P. Dennison 

Robert Dodd 

Fo Dominguez 

Donley Service Center 

James and Vanessa Drake 

John Durran 

Phyllis and John Earle 

Eaton Corporation 

Adolfo and Irene Echeveste 

Ann and Ken Eicher 

Barbara and Robert Elk 

Con and Joy Englehorn 

Family Arts Needlework Shop, Inc. 

Family Arts Needlework Shop, Inc. 

Charlie and Pat Farmer 

Marc Farrar 

Ed and Rosalie Favilla 

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 

Billie Foltz 

Diane Froese 

Jerry M Fuentes 

Susan Funkhouser 

Margaret Gabaldon 

Michael and Cynthia Gattorna 

Barb and Jim Geer 

Carlos Gervasio 

Kenneth Gibson 

Mary Sue Gibson 

Irene and Dennis Glaser 

Jill Goldsmith 

James and Norma Kafer Gordon 

Thomas and Mary Goss 

Bryan and Pearl Grapentine 

Rorri and Eden Green 

Dixie and Michael Grossman 

Carolina Guana 

Peter Guererro 

Luis (Judge Joe "Pep") Guzman 

Dave and Paulette Harshberger 

(Maria) Lety Haynes 

Helios Education Foundation 

Lisa Helseth 

Hensley Beverage Company Phoenix 

Brenda Hensley 

Michael and Sharon Hensley 

Micki and David Hillyard 

Judith L. Hines 

Marjorie Hoffman, CFP 

Shari L Homyock 

Honeywell Hometown Solutions 

Carla Howard 

Diana and Bob Hoyt 

Carla Huiskamp 

Gloria Ibarra 

Diane and Alan Iles 

Ron and Nancy Ireland 

Jackie Smith 

Peggy and Larry Jannusch 

Helen Johnson 

Bill and Jo Jones 

Elaine Jones 

Henry Jurado 

Don and Carolyn Keagle 

Nahida Khraizat 

Mercedes Korn 

Virginia Korte 

Rev. Robin (Roberta) Kreider 

Patricia Kurtz 
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Jane and Rusty Lance 

Joanne Lawrence 

Susan and Bob Lee 

Terri Leon 

Los Abogados Hispanic Bar 

Mary Lou Lyding 

Adolfo Maldonado 

Dr.Patrick Maloney 

Leanne Mariano 

Maricopa Community Colleges 

Allan and Irene Marks 

Masonic Charities Of Arizona 

Lois-Lynne Mathisen 

Patricia McCann 

Petra McCraw 

Patricia McCreary 

Thomas McKinley 

James (Mac) McLaughlin 

Robert McMullen 

Vanessa Mendoza 

Steve and Linda Merrill 

Linda Merritt 

Dorothy Messinger 

John and Mary Lou Micheaels 

Mihaylo Foundation 

Deborah T Miller 

June Miner 

Jeanne Miyasaka 

Rose Mofford 

Manny Molina 

Richard and Carolyn Morgan 

Paul Mulligan 

John M Murdough 

Nancy Nelson 

Nina Mason Pulliam Charitable Trust 

Diane Nowlin 

Sandra Ortega 

Penny Papadopoulos 

Linda and John Pape 

PARADIES, Phoenix JV 

Sally Parrott 

Adrian and Lisa Payne 

Willie and Dave Pearson 

Dennis and Carol Peck 

Gustavo Limon and Florisela Pena 

Bill and Karen Peterson 

Paul Phillips 

Phoenix Suns Charities 

Maurice Portley 

Karen Prescott 

Kathryn Anne Raden 

Judith Rader 

Rayne Ragan 

Greg and Marilyn Rampley 

Dewey and Sharon Reay 

Michael S. Redfield 

Laida Restrepo 

Roberto Reveles 

Richard D. Rieves 

Rick and Linda Robbins 

Dave and Linda Roberts 

Severiano Rosa Elena Rodarte 

Yvette Romero 

Rotary Club Of The Kyrene Corridor 

Felecia Rotellini 

Tom & Jill Runyon 

Gabriela Rutila 

Cecilia and Steve Salcido 

Harry and Sylvia Sanchez 

Jennifer Sanchez 

Jessica Sanchez 

Jesus and Brenda Sanchez 

Marcos Sanchez 

Diana and Jamie Sanderson 

Roque and Concepcion Sandoval 

Deanna Saracino 

Nadine Sass 

Randy and Claudia Sassaman 

Joan Schneider 

Judy Schwiebert 

Shadow Rock Older Boulders 

David Shaffer 

Jeff and Sandra Shapiro 

Paul and Amanda Shapiro 

Kenneth Sherk 

Mary Dee and Bob Singh 

Louise Slotta 

Constance Smith 

Rev. Bill and Ann Smith 

Richard and Candace Smith 

Snell and Wilmer 

Social Justice Fund 

Beverly Soule 

Don and Christine Stamper 

Judy Stark 

Paula Starkey 

Annette Stertzer 

Ellen and James Stoll  

Stoneroad Family Trust 

Jonathon and Beverly Strom 

Maxine Strom 

Nancy O Swanson 

Tio and Micha Tachias 

Margie Talley 

Karen Taylor Bleiker 

Phillip and Mary Taylor 

Monica Briones Telles 

The Arizona Republic 

The Kemper And Ethel Marley Foundation 

The Pennsylvania Trust Company 

The Sundt Foundation 

The Virginia G. Piper Charitable Trust 

Bradley Thompson 

Thunderbirds Charities 

Austin and Anne Tingley 

Gary and Diane Tooker 

Gregory and Josephine Torrez 

Union Bank 

United Cerebral Palsy Of Central Arizona 

Univision 

Urias Communications 

Lisa Urias  

US Bank 

Valle Del Sol 

Ed and Nancy Van Brunt 

Lora Van Quathem 

David Vieweg 

Demetrios & Lydia Vlachos 

Susan and Jerry Wadell  

Elsie Walter 

Mike Weidner 

Wells Fargo 

Robert and Kathleen Wentworth 

Nancy Westlake  

Martha Whitmire  

Victoria Whitmore 

Janet Wiig 

Karen Williams  

Bill and Majorie Williamson 

WM James Fisher P A 

Georgia Wood 

Kenneth and Beverly Wood 

Richard Zazueta 

Heidi and Kenneth Zinn 

Some donors have elected to forgo recognition. 

THANK YOU! 



Check out our Blog at: 

asteppingstone.org/blog 

 

Return Service 

Requested 

Mailing Address: 

PO Box 87149 

Phoenix, AZ 85080 

Administrative Office: 

2851 W. Kathleen 

Phoenix, AZ 85053 

Office Phone: 

602-843-8281 

~Celebrations~ 

In Honor of Linda and John Pape 

In Honor of Rev. Bill Smith’s Work 

In Honor of Harriet Ivey, the 
Ivey Stepping Higher Scholarships 

were created in January 2014. 

~In Loving Memory~ 

Gladys Bobo 

Aunt Julia Bobo 

Shirley Cope 

Audrey Duffy 

Robert “Bumpa” Hoard 

Charles E. Miner 

Doris Wright 

It Could Still Happen 
“The nursery-school, if it became universal, could in one 

generation, remove the profound differences in education 

which at present divide the classes, could produce a population 

all enjoying the mental and physical development which is 

now confined to the most fortunate, and could remove the 

terrible dead-weight of disease and stupidity and malevo-

lence which now makes progress so difficult.” 
Bertrand Russell in Education and the Good Life, 1926 


